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Therefore, this discrepancy adds 6+ feet to the front property line of the suggested summary 
subdivision which brings the property into conformance to the code for divide meeting its minimum 
8000 sq feet per primary residence. 

Madam Chair Lucero - started the work session by identifying date and time as, November 20, 
2023 @ 5: 15pm. 

Mr. Salazar - Mr. Williamson had previously had a work session. New proposed lot split now that 
frontage road is met due to new dimensions. 
Commissioner Walkinshaw had sent an email suggesting revisiting this request. 

After a discussion, commissioners unanimously came to a conclusion that the new requested 
subdivision request still does not meet code requirements. A duplex is considered to be 2 dwellings 
and not one, regardless if there is only one building. According to town code 18.35.060 A & B, the 
max number of dwellings per lot is two providing each dwelling has 8000 sq feet each. 

There is an option to split property but not were the split is being proposed. The lot has sufficient 
square footage. The surveyor will need to readjust survey to find the best way. 

Mr. Williamson decided to keep request to subdivide on PZHAC agenda knowingly he will get a 
negative vote from the commission. Plans to appeal the decision to the Board of Trustees. 
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loria Maya 
Town Clerk/Treasurer 
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